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Alabama Department of Public Health files complaint in Jefferson County Circuit Court 
seeking to enjoin operation of unlicensed abortion/reproductive heatlh center 
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The Alabama Department of Public Health today filed a civil complaint in Jefferson County 
Circuit Court seeking to enjoin operation of an unlicensed abortion/reproductive health center in 
Birmingham. This filing is the result of an investigation that began in February 2013.  
 
From its investigation, ADPH determined that All Women’s, Inc., doing business as New 
Woman All Women Health Care, continues to hold itself out to the public as an abortion provider 
doing business at 1001 17th St. S. in Birmingham. This is in violation of state law, administrative 
rules of the State Board of Health, and a consent agreement ADPH executed with Diane W. 
Derzis, as President of All Women’s, Inc., in April 2012, and that Bruce E. Norman, M.D., is 
providing abortions at the 1001 17th St. S. facility doing business as the Women’s Center.  
 
A copy of the civil complaint filed by ADPH has been posted at 
http://adph.org/generalcounsel/assets/AllWomen_Complaint.pdf     
      -30- 

3/26/13 


